
Thank You, Award Sponsors 
Citizens State Bank, Screen Door Inn, Carlisle Real Estate , Royal Pizza
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Highlights [                  ]Newsletter for the Performing & 
Visual Arts in Central Texas

Music Camp 

June 24-27 |  9am-3:30pm
$80 BAC Members  | $90 Non-Members

Art Daycamp 

July 29-Aug.1 
Sewing Camp

Summer Camps

The Bosque Arts Center and sub-
groups awarded $12,500 in scholar-
ships to area seniors this May.  From 
proceeds of the Scholarship Variety 
Show, the BAC was able to give four 
$2000  and two $1000 awards.  The 

Come see and celebrate the 5th Annual BAC Quilt Show and Competition, Friday and 
Saturday, June 14 and 15. The quilts are beautiful but they’re not the only celebrity at 
the show; there are quilt vendors, demonstrations, a bed turning, and--new this year--a 
special workshop. On Friday and Saturday from 3 to 5 pm  will be the 2-hour workshop 
How to Make a NO-SEW Quilt-styled Christmas Ornament.  You can come observe 
the workshop either day or purchase a kit for $25 to participate.  The quilt show runs daily 
from 9 am to 5 pm with featured hourly demonstrations including Foundation Paper 
Piecing on Friday led by Cheryll Lundberg and English Paper Piecing by Bill Calhoon 
on Saturday.  Our vendors provide some additional demos, held hourly each day.  Be 

Friday-
Saturday

June 
14-15

sure to bring your scissors and knives as Hayward Erwin is back 
again to sharpen your items. Judith Stone will provide a new set 
of quilts during her Bed Turning, in which she provides a variety 
of interesting information on a series of quilts. Daily admission is 
$6 per person and concessions are available till 2 p.m. each day.  
Jewelry, massage pillows, quilt items, scissor sharpening, and 
more at the 2019 BAC Quilt Show and Competition. -DP

for 
Kids

BAC Art Council, the Bosque Civic Music Association, 
and the BAC Tin Building Theatre also awarded scholar-
ships.  These outstanding students have participated in 
theatre, music, and/or graphic arts. We wish them the 
very best in their future education and endeavors and 
thank them for their contributions to the local arts com-
munity.  $2,000 BAC Scholarship:  Blaine Taylor (Meridian HS) – Tarleton State; Samantha 
Berg (Clifton HS) – Stephen F. Austin; Shannon Glover (Valley Mills HS) – Tarleton State; Jerry 
Brett Johnson (Cranfills Gap HS) – Univ. of North Texas.  $1,000 BAC Scholarship:  Viviana 
Benitez (Iredell HS) – Tarleton State; Hunter Bridgefarmer (Meridian HS) – Sam Houston State. 
$500 Tin Building Theatre Scholarship:  Mallory Knox (CHS)–Texas Tech. $1,000 BAC Art 
Council Scholarship: Jennifer Coker (Hamilton HS)–Univ. of North Texas.  $1,000 Bosque 
Civic Music Association Scholarship: Ysenia Paz (VMHS)–McLennan Community College.

Graduates Receive $12,500 in Scholarships

July 23-25 | 9am-Noon | $15

Bosque Kids
Festive Art Daycamp

for Students Completing 1st - 5th

Scholarships
Available

Rick & Cheryll Lundberg received the 
Joan Spieler Lifetime Achievement 
Award for volunteerism at the Big 
Event celebration.  Read more inside.

[Blaine Taylor] [Jerry Johnson]

[Samantha Berg] [Shannon Glover] [Hunter Bridgefarmer
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 Overnight accommodations for BAC events can be made at various hotels
 and B&B’s in Clifton.  Check our website  for further information.

Welcome, New Board Members!

The new BAC Board of Directors will convene in 
June.  Betty Murdoch assumes the reins as president, 
with Karen Hughes (president-elect), Richard Frazier 
(treasurer), and Anne West (secretary) stepping into the 
other officer roles.  New members of the Board include 
Leanne Donner and Linda Pfeiffer.
  Leanne returns to the board after only a brief time 
away, having served as president through 2017.  She and 

husband Lee have been members since 2001 and are Spieler Award winners and 
Art Patrons.  For years they have sponsored the lovely color catalog for the Art 
Classic.  A volunteer with the Big Event committee, Leanne has served as co-
chair since 2011.  She has also served as secretary and treasurer for the BAC 
Board.
  Linda Pfeiffer and her husband, Glen, have been BAC members since 2011.  
Linda has been active with TBT and served on their board, working backstage 
on productions, and behind-the scenes in other areas.  Linda chairs the BAC 
Troubadour/concert committee and is president of the BAC Quilt Guild.  She 

is a retired computer programmer and project 
manager with EMSI in Waco.
  We welcome the new members and 
offer our gratitude for the service of those 
completing their terms.

•

[Betty Murdoch]

[Leanne Donner] [Linda Pfeiffer]

PO Box 373
215 S. College Hill
Clifton, TX 76634

254 675 3724 Bosque Arts Center 
Hours of Operation

Weekdays: 9-5 | Saturday: 10-5

Part of the Clifton Cultural Arts District 
as designated by the



We welcome new Event Supervisor Elizabeth 
Seely! “Lizzie” began working at the BAC in 
2015. She says she was “captivated with the 
history of the building along with the beautiful 
displays of artwork and the charming world of people that made the 
Bosque Arts Center so fascinating.”  She has been everything from 
nanny to waitress to high school camp counselor and looks forward 
to this new role.  Lizzie enjoys “the simple things in life”-- hiking, 
reading, taking on projects, and working in the garden.  “I am deeply 
touched by the many people at the BAC that have [shown] interest 
in my life,” Lizzie says. “I’m thankful to now have the opportunity to 
become better acquainted with all of you.” 

TBT is over the moon 
with results for its recent 

Tin Building 
Theatre News

play, Under A Cowboy Moon.  The Texas-themed 
comedy played to large crowds and rave reviews 
over two weekends in mid-May.  Director Carla 
Sigler praised her talented cast and crew, which 
introduced seven new faces to the stage, along with 
several popular returning veterans.  Up next at 
TBT are plans for involvement in the annual 4th of 
July celebration, Red, White and Proud.  Patriotic 
presentations by TBT stretch back to the second 
year of the group in 1983.  Short comedy classics 
are in the works.  Hope to see you July 4.  -BD

Donations JUNE at the BAC
June 4 Art Club 10a
June 4 Quilt Guild 6:30p

June 
14-15 Quilt Show 9a

June 17 Sew Bee Its 10a
June 

24-27 Imagination Factory 9a

June 29
Burgers & Blues

Van Wilks in Concert 7p

Early JULY Events
July 2 Art Club 10a
July 2 Quilt Guild 6:30p
July 4 Red, White, & Proud VIII 2p

July 16 Bingo 7p

[Newsletter Contributors:  JJ Frambes, Kimberley Smith, Deb Phin-
ney, Bryan Davis, Lillian Lemke-Jacoway, Reuben Jacoway, Kathy 
Harr, Donna Jarman, Karen Hughes, Linda Pfeiffer, Punky Penber-
thy, Jane Scott, Vicky Ketchum]

~General BAC~

Student Photo Show Sponsors
Gearench                  Bosque Print

2019 Texas Troubadour Entries
Entries for this monied contest to be held November 
2 are now being accepted. Entries may be submitted 
thru August 5 at www.bosqueartscenter.org or 
music@bosqueartscenter.org. They may also be 
mailed to Bosque Arts Center PO Box 373, Clifton 
TX 76634 with Attention: “Texas Troubadour 
Songwriter Classic.”  Judging by Miss Jeannie Seely! 
Grand Ole Opry member and Grammy winner as 
well as a great songwriter!  Several song written 
by Miss Seely are “Sometimes I Do,” “Written in 
Song,” and “I’m Still Not Over You.”  -LP

Won’t You Join Us? 
If you received a reminder to renew your membership, 

drop your dues by the office or mail them soon...

In Honor Of 
Steve & Kathy Harr by Michael Marshall 

Lisa Wingate by Wally & Punky Penberthy
Virginia Richards by Lee & Leanne Donner

Sally Douglas by Lee & Leanne Donner
Betty Murdoch by Lee & Leanne Donner
Karen Hughes by Lee & Leanne Donner
Chester Posey by Lee & Leanne Donner

Dick & Susan Frazier by Lee & Leanne Donner
Bob & Marge Schafer by Lee & Leanne Donner
Wylie & Pat Basham by Lee & Leanne Donner
Roland & Joyce Jones by Lee & Leanne Donner

Punky Penberthy by Lee & Leanne Donner
Wally & Punky Penberthy by Bob & Marge Schafer

BCMA Director/Orchestra Fund
Ed & Joy Williamson Nancy Simpson

Cast Call for February 1, 2020 
BAC Scholarship Variety Show

Janet Jackson and Nancy Bratcher are in the planning 
stage of the next show.  If you would like to be part of 
the show and help raise $10,000 for scholarships, let us 
know. It’s a Variety show, so anything goes. Email Janet at 
Bosquejackson@gmail.com.   Casting will begin in July.

Come join in the fun at Music Camp 
this summer! Students will have a 
blast learning fundamental music skills 

VIII

Summer is a great time to take guitar lessons!  
Call 2018 Troubadour finalist Markus Miller 
today to schedule your lesson. 214-686-4277  

Internationally known blues guitarist Van 
Wilks from Austin will be in concert at 
the BAC on Saturday, June 29, at 7:00 p.m. 
for Burgers & Blues.   Van Wilks’ name is 
synonymous with the iron muscle of Texas 
Blues Rock.  Van will present a variety of 

Burger & Blues with Van Wilks

July 4  |  2 p.m.

1990s and for more than 20 years prepared BAC tax documents at 
no charge. Cheryll’s early years were spent in active involvement 
with the Tin Building Theatre, where she served on the TBT Board, 
including terms as secretary and president, and worked on some 50 
productions as actress and director, as well as behind the scenes.  
Cheryll was also invaluable to the early years of the Big Event in 
every capacity including three years as Chairperson. She assisted 
Joan Spieler with the first two Art Classics and served the BAC 
Board of Directors through much of the 1980s, including a term as 
board secretary. Cheryll worked toward the creation of the Quilt 
Guild and has served as president and as chair of each BAC Quilt 
Show since its inception, donating all materials and piecing for the 
raffle quilts.  She also participates in the annual Tablescapes.  The 
couple are Art Patrons, TBT Patrons, and members of the Bosque 
Civic Music Association. -BD

blues with some rock and roll thrown in.  A member of the Texas 
Music Hall of Fame, Wilks has been voted best acoustic and best 
electric guitarist in the Austin Chronicle’s music poll. Touted as “one 
of Texas’ best-kept secrets” and recently named by Billy F. Gibbons 
(ZZ Top) as one of his major influences, Wilks has shared the stage 
with some of the world’s greats, among them Billy F. Gibbons, Peter 
Frampton, Lyle Lovett, Christopher Cross, Eric Johnson, Robert 
Earl Keen, Darryl Jones of the Rolling Stones, Aerosmith, Leon 
Russell, Journey, and many others.  The evening of outstanding 
music sponsored by the Bosque Civic Music Association will be 
complete with a delicious burger with all the fixings. Doors open at 
6 p.m.  Reserved tickets are currently on sale on the BAC website for 
$30 which includes burger, beverage, and music! -DJ

through movement, singing, and playing instruments and games 
each day. “Bosque Kids on Broadway” will showcase songs from some 
of your favorite shows! Our Broadway journey will run Monday-
Wednesday 9 a.m.-2 p.m. and on Thursday, August 2, from 9 a.m.-
12 p.m. with a performance for parents, family, and friends at noon. 
Children who have completed 1st - 6th grade are eligible to attend.  
Please call or pick up a registration form at the BAC.  The cost of the 
camp is $50.  Scholarships are available, but must be submitted by 
July 22.   Register soon as limited spots are available. -VK

In Memory of  Dr. Kenneth Holder 
Peggy Berry Dr. Terry Watson

Allyson Wilson

~Frazier Performance Hall Plaque~

Steve & Kathy Harr

Charlie & Judy Blue

BCMA Scholarship
In Memory of Phil Nacke by Don & Joan Thoede

Bosque Civic Music Association
In Memory of Phil Nacke by Robert & Ollie Evinger

Weekly Events at the Arts Center
Mon.  Yoga Flow@12:10p; Karate@4:40p
Tues. Buti Yoga@12:10p; Guitar (by appt.);

Wed. Yoga Flow@12:10p

Thurs. Buti Yoga@12:10p; Karate @ 4:40p 
Fri. Yoga Flow@12:10p

Donna Jarman

Bosque Book Club
July Selection: 

Where the Crawdads Sing 
by Delia Owens.   -JJF

Next Bingo July 16

The BAC 
Pottery Guild: 

A Hidden 
Gem!

The BAC Pottery 
Guild and studio 
is a hidden gem here in Bosque County where 
friends can meet and express their creativity 
in a relaxed, welcoming atmosphere! Studios 
of this magnitude are typically found in larger 
metropolitan areas—rarely in modest, rural 
locales such as ours. The Pottery Guild has many 
benefits for members, such as opportunities to 
learn about all the “moving parts” of a professional 
studio; use the studio equipment; take workshops 
(many free); create pottery from start to finish, 
including firings; and develop supportive 
friendships with like-minded interests.  Be sure 
to JOIN or RENEW this month! Exciting events 
are coming up! Contact the BAC to renew and 
take advantage of our hidden gem! -KS

Joan Spieler Lifetime Achievement Award

Seattle Ladies Trip

Show Sponsors: Gearench & Bosque Print
Judge’s Choice - Erin Thiele  |  Popular Choice - Saedie Settles
Kindergarten – 2nd Grade   1st-Hannah McQuiggin, 2nd-Hannah 

McQuiggin, 3rd-Knox Hillin; Honorable Mention - Caleb 
Ketchum, Hannah McQuiggin.  3rd - 5 th Grade  1st-Brinley 

Siemse, 2nd-Brinley Siemse, 3rd-Jack Chaffin; Honorable 
Mention - Jack Chaffin, Arabella Orduna.  6th - 8th Grade 

1st-Elizabeth Scott, 2nd-Rebekan Tyler, 3rd-Liberty Martinez; 
Honorable Mention - Alisa Martinez, Veronica Perez, Saedie 

Settles, Rebekan Tyler.  9th – 12th Grade  1st-2nd-3rd-Erin Thiele; 
Honorable Mention -Bradley Taylor (x2), Erin Thiele, Sarah Tyler  

Photography Guild’s
2019 BAC Student Photo Contest Winners

Rick & Cheryll Lundberg were awarded the Joan 
Spieler Lifetime Achievement for volunteerism 
at the 37th Annual Big Event.  Actively involved 
with the Arts Center since the early ‘80s, Rick 
is best known for his work as a Clifton CPA 
and BAC business point man, while Cheryll is 
known for her involvement throughout BAC 
over four decades as a volunteer. Rick served 
one term on the BAC Board of Directors in the 

Big Event’s Kentucky Derby Party

BCAC members had a 
paint-out on May 7, despite 
forecasts of rain. It didn’t 
rain :-) and creativity was 
accomplished at the Carlene 
Bright Arboretum.
  Time for the annual lunch 

and election of officers! Art club members are invited to 
meet in Waco at the Summer Palace restaurant (1520 N. 
Valley Mills Dr.) - 11:30 AM. Tuesday, June 4, 2019. Art 
Club will pay for the meal. 
  Karen Wise has stepped down as 
president of the Art Club. We thank her 
for her services, and wish her well.-LDL-J  
For suggestions and questions: email ldlart@
yahoo.com Photos by LJ & RJ]

Art Club 

Our program for May was Quilts of Valor. 
Stacy Clady presented several quilts, along 
with the history of the program. Kits were 

available for those of us that wanted to try our hand at one. 
And several of us did!  This worthwhile program creates 
quilts and presents them to our veterans as a “thank you 
for your service and sacrifice” for our country, letting them 
know they are not forgotten. The story of how the program 
came into existence and has grown is heartwarming and 
impressive.  From one quilt a person made for a veteran 
came a local and regional chapter and then a national 
organization. Information on the organization and how to 
request a quilt can be found at www.qovf.org.
  June brings the fabulous BAC Quilt Show on the 14th & 
15th. Come see the beautiful quilts on display! -LP 

Quilt Guild

 Event Supervisor Elizabeth “Lizzie” Seely

Imagination Factory Needs....
Broken, old, or mismatched jewelry—any kind—
and wine corks for this year’s craft projects

Thank you, Bill & Betty Murdoch, 
for new black tablecloths

[Photos by Brittany Harris]

Clifton 2nd Graders Tour BAC


